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          About our club: 

Hamblen county car club organized in the summer of 2002.                     

We are a non-profit corporation dedicated to the promotion of a         

safe, family-oriented enjoyment of Classic and Custom cars and         

trucks through club camaraderie, monthly meetings and scheduled 

special events.   HCCC meets on the third Tuesday of each month,     

except December, at Golden Corral in Morristown.  Come at             

6:00PM for dinner and our meeting starts at 7:00PM.  Club        

membership is open to persons age 18 or older who are interested          

in the restoration and maintenance of classic cars and trucks.  Dues       

are $25.00 annually, payable on Sept 1st.Cruise “N”ews is the official 

publication of the HCCC and is printed and distributed electronically  

.0monthly.  All news articles, photographs, and items of interest are 

welcome for consideration for publication, subject to editing.   

Submission deadline is the first Tuesday of each month.  If you         

would like to receive a newsletter by mail or email,  please let me       

know.    

Thank you,  Evie Valentine  

Evelynvalentine57@gmail.com 
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Meeting notes: 

Hamblen County Car Club Minutes     June 20, 2017 

The Hamblen County Car Club met Tuesday, June 20, 2017 at the Golden Corral with President Robert Russell presiding. 

There were 34 members and guests present. 

 Gene Honeycutt led the group in an opening prayer. 

Guest, Howard Kingberry, from The Diner in Sevierville brought discount cards for everyone as well as 2 tee shirts and 2 

free meal gift cards for door prizes.  He invited club members to attend their cruise-in which is held once each month 

and mentioned that some members of the Diner Rats also come in for breakfast at 7:15. 

Guest, Chris Nash, invited members to the Great Smoky Mountain Auto Fest which will be held at the Smokies Stadium 

on September 22nd and 23rd. 

Guest, Park Ranger Shaun Rainone, from Panther Creek State Park spoke about the Heritage Day scheduled for October 

5th.  The event is free and members were asked to bring their classic cars. 

May minutes were accepted after a motion from Larry Beede and a second from Billy Seals. 

The treasurer’s report was unavailable, but Ted Kalagain commented that he had kept $150 for the trailer for change 

and turned the extra $143 in to be deposited. Money from trailer sales should be given to Janice Hawkins or Ted 

Kalagain after each cruise-in. 

Theresa Blanken reported that the anniversary picnic was a success attended by 35-40 people. There will be a Hot Dog 

Cookout at Don McGinnis’ house on July 21 from 5:00 p.m.? 

John Zieba asked if there was interest in a trip to Knox County on Saturday, July 15 to see hot rods being built and some 

strip technology.  Those who are interested should meet at Ingles West at 9:30. Lunch will probably be at Cardin’s on the 

way back. 

Other dates mentioned were the ALPS Walk to Remember on 7/22.  Someone is needed to work the trailer on 7/1/2017.  

On 7/28 and 7/29 at 8:00 a.m. the Velocity channel will show Larry Beede’s car. 

Deedra Hall’s written resignation was read by Gene Honeycutt. 

Twelve trailer ads have been renewed.  Wal Mart will renew. There is one new ad from Stetson Bales. 

Election Results: 

President:   Gene Honeycutt   - Other nominations were Guy Leolich and Don McGinnis who declined the nomination 

Vice President:   Guy Leolich – Also nominated was Dick Valentine. 

Secretary:    Judy Hopkins – Evie Valentine was nominated, but declined.  Judy was elected by acclamation. 

Treasurer:  Janice Hawkins was also elected by acclamation.  She will need to submit a printed financial report to the 

club each month. 

Public Relations:  Gene Honeycutt will continue to fill this position. 

The Board of Directors mentioned last month will be appointed. 

The cruise ins are going well. 

The meeting was adjourned after a motion from Wayne Musick and a second from Gene Honeycutt. 

Respectfully submitted by Judy Hopkins 



SCHEDULES FUN RUNS with dates to follow: 

- Knoxville Custom Chrome Facility, Knoxville 
- Cherokee Drag Strip, Rogersville 
- Friday Night Smokies Ball Game 
- Otis Eldridge Town Tour, Rogersville 
-  

 

- Bristol National Drags, Bristol 
- Tour “B” Rod & Custom Fab Shop, Knoxville 
- Cumberland Gap – Fall Color Tour, October 
- Rogersville Heritage Days Cruise In, October 
- Two Day Scenic tour through Mountains and NC 

 

 

Fellow cruise in’s in the area:  

The Diner Sevierville, July 29 from 4-9pm Hot nights, cool cars = Aug 5 from 4-9PM East coast 

sand rails = Aug 26 from 4-9PM Back to school = Sept 22 and 23 the annual auto fest at 

Smokies Stadium = Oct 14, 4-9PM Anniversary = Nov 11 noon to 5PM Veterans Day  

9th Annual Crruisin for kids August 12 at Joe Neubert Collision, 5086 Clinton Hwy Knoxville 

 

Schedule for the Trailer at Cruise In 2017 

July 8 July 15 July 22 
Ted Kalagian 
Paul & Betty McLain 

David & Diane Sawyer 
Eddie & Mary Martin 

David & Diane Sawyer 
Eddie & Mary Martin 

July 29  Aug 5 Aug 12 
Dick & Evie Valentine 
Guy & Betty Leolich 

 Ken & Jean Malott 
John Zieba & Deedra Hall 

Albert & Chantel Combs 
Dick & Evie Valentine 

Aug 19 Aug 26 Sept 2 
Paul & Betty McLain 
Robert Russell 

Ted Kalagian 
Sterling & Brenda Lovin 

Billy Seals  
Don McGinnis 

Sept 9 Sept 16 Sept 23 
Billy Seals  Don McGinnis 
Elmer & Theresa Blanken 

Ted Kalagian 
Paul & Betty McLain 

 

Sept 30 Oct 7 Oct 14 
Guy & Betty Leolich 
Dick and Evie Valentine 

Ken & Jean Malott Albert & Chantel Combs 
Juanita Reynolds 

Oct 21 Oct 28   All done 
Dick & Evie Valentine 
Juanita Reynolds 
 

Sterling & Brenda Lovin 
Mike & Linda Williams 

 

We have several open dates, if you want to sign up to work the trailer, please call one of the officers. 

 



Presidents letter:         June 2017   
by Gene Honeycutt 
 
   I would like to thank you for electing me President of our club. Our club has 
and will continue to have a strong presence in our community. It will be my 
goal for us to become a more friendly club. If our club does not start 
appealing to the younger generation it will slowly die of old age.  We need to 
work toward recruiting younger members. In order to do this as we are able 
we need to circulate around at our Cruise-Ins and Shows. Let people know 
who we are, what we do, and what we stand for. We will continue to give back 
to our Community which has freely given of themselves to us.  
        I deeply appreciate those who have stepped up and accepted leadership 
roles in our club. It takes all of us to make our club a friendly organization to 
be associated with. We have a good reputation and it behooves us to keep it. 
I expect our meetings to be conducted in a manner which will allow all those 
present to be heard and respected as they speak. It will be my goal for the 
meetings to last no more than one hour however I do realize that from time to 
time it will take longer to conduct our business. We need your ideas and 
recommendations to make our club stronger. At our July meeting on the 18th 
we will appoint our Board of Directors and schedule their first meeting. The 
Board of Directors along with the Treasurer will also serve as the Finance 
Committee. In that capacity, we will draft a budget to be presented to the 
membership for approval. This will enable our Treasurer to better perform her 
duties in paying our bills and making other charitable donations to the 
organizations we designate funds for. These organizations will be discussed 
at our July meeting. Please be thinking about improvements and changes 
you would like to see to make us a better club. 

 In closing I would like to thank Dick and Guy for stepping up to Chair 
our 2018 Winter Angel Show.  I also thank those who have stepped up to 
serve in that committee.  They are putting together a sound plan to make the 
show a success.  I look forward to a fun, productive, and enjoyable year.  

           

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Check out our website 

Hamblenccc.com 

SICK AND SYMPATHY 

As always 

Remember our 

OUR SERVICE MEN AND WOMEN 

 

 



MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

 

Date: ________________________________________________________ 

NAME: _________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Spouse name: ___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Address: ________________________________________________________________________________________ 

City: __________________________________ State: ____________________ Zip Code: _______________________ 

Phone Numbers: Cell __________________ Home: ___________________ Work: _____________________________ 

E-Mail Address: ___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Birth Date: _______________________ Spouses Birth day: _______________________ # of Children ______________ 

Hobbies: _________________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Classic Car or Special Interest Automobiles Owned 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

I would like to receive my monthly newsletter by e-mail __________________ or by regular mail __________________ 

The Hamblen County Car Club was established to promote the restoration and maintenance of classic, antique, or 

special interest cars or trucks in Hamblen County and surrounding counties.  Our goal is to provide a means for 

individuals who share similar interest to spend time together pursuing the common goals of helping each other and our 

community, as well as to preserve an important part of American history.  The information requested above is 

voluntarily submitted and if your wish to leave a field blank, feel free to do so.  The club meets each third Tuesday night 

of the month, except December at Golden Corral in Morristown.  Dinner starts at 6:00 PM and the meeting starts t 

7:00PM.  Annual dues are $25.00 due each August.  Please make checks payable to Hamblen County Car Club.   Please 

return this completed form along with the annual dues to $25.00 to our Membership Committee:  

Thank you for your interest, and WELCOME!!!!!!! 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Dick & Evie Valentine 

3877 Dan Drive 

Morristown, TN 37814 

 


